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and to proclaim

liberty to

captives.

Image: young-catholics.com

... if one part is honored, all the parts share its joy.

http://allsaintscr.com
http://facebook.com/AllSaintsCedarRapidsIowa
http://instagram.com/allsaintscr
https://www.youtube.com/@allsaintscatholicchurchinc9029
http://young-catholics.com


All Saints Catholic Church  720 29th Street SE  Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403  (319) 363-6130

Catie Barta, Margaret Kolash, Brenna, Riahanna, Alueigh, Steve & Family, and > Sister Brigid 
O’Connell, RSM.

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for four weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

Ezra’s instructions to the people show us that God does not forbid us from enjoying the good 
things in life. He wants us to be happy! However, God expects us to be grateful for all that He 
has given us and to generously share our blessings with those who are in need. Now here’s the 
hard part – to share all we have in Stewardship, without expecting anything in return. 

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

Showering typically uses half the water of taking a bath, possibly even less. To save even more 
water, spend less time in the shower and make sure it is equipped with a low-flow shower head.

A Weekly Tip on Caring for Our Common Home

Do you know any college age men and women from All Saints who would be a great role 
model for younger Catholics? The Archdiocese is looking for college-aged disciples of Jesus 
to serve on teams with other men and women like them during the summer of 2025. Totus 
Tuus missionaries serve parishes across the Archdiocese throughout the summer leading 
songs, teaching, performing skits and sharing witness talks with the children and youth of 
the Archdiocese. This is a paid position with training and most expenses provided during the 
summer. Please encourage anyone who would be excellent at this to apply.

General information about Totus Tuus can be found at www.dbqarch.org/Totus-Tuus. Application 
information can be found at https://dbqarch.org/2025-totus-tuus-missionary-application-information. 
Please contact Joanne Pohland (j.pohland@dbqarch.org) with any questions. 

Totus Tuus Missionaries Needed
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Everyday Metanoia

Welcome to the Third Sunday in Ordinary Time. Today’s reading from St. Paul’s 1st letter to the Corinthians 
is one of my favorites as it is a timeless message that is true across many stages: religious, work, cultural and 
family.

I was curious what had happened at Corinth that Paul felt compelled to write this letter. I opened George 
T. Montague’s commentary on First Corinthians and read this: “Imagine that in a dream one night you find 
yourself in a parish where there are several drunks at the Sunday Mass; where some members are claiming 
that there is no resurrection of the dead and that Jesus is not really present in the Eucharist; the parishioners 

are divided into cliques and factions; the president of the Altar Society is not talking to the head catechist; there is public 
unchallenged adultery and many marriages are in disarray; a group is dabbling in New Age Spirituality; the liberals, the 
charismatics, and the traditionalists are all trumpeting their version of the church; and Masses are abbreviated for the sake 
of Sunday football - one of the many signs the parish has compromised heavily with the surrounding secular culture. A 
nightmare? Not exactly. You are just experiencing a modern version of the community in Corinth.”

I find it a bit disheartening to realize that while many advances are recognizable in our world, it would appear that on the 
“people” front, not much as changed. And yet, at the same time, it can help us feel connected to the past and help us to know 
that God’s Word is living and relevant no matter how much time has gone by. For instance, today’s Responsorial Psalm 
focuses on the truth that “Your words, Lord, are Spirit and life.” Many sources believe that this Psalm was written by King 
David around 1000 BC and was a reflection by David on the meaning of human life in God’s creation. As we further reflect 
upon the readings for today, I would propose that this theme: the timelessness of God’s Word, is what ties them all together.

If we were to go in chronological order, we would start with the Psalm and then move to around 500 BC for the old Testament 
reading when Nehemiah was king. Ezra, Nehemiah and the Levites were all instructing the people on the law of God. It would 
seem that this was meant to be a penitential exercise as the people were weeping, presumably in awe of the Lord, but also 
in realizing their sinfulness. As with the Sacrament of Reconciliation, God does not leave us to wallow in the misery of our 
failures. He forgives us and like Nehemiah reminds us that “rejoicing in the Lord must be our strength.” Then we move to 
around 30 AD and the beginning of Jesus’ public ministry. In the synagogue, shortly after his baptism by John, he identifies 
himself as the subject of this passage from Isaiah: “The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to bring glad 
tidings to the poor. He has sent me to proclaim liberty to the captives and recovery of sight to the blind, to let the oppressed 
go free, and to proclaim a year acceptable to the Lord” - a time to experience God’s grace and mercy in a significant way. 
Throughout the Gospels, Jesus frequently highlights the timelessness of the Old Testament and make known that they are 
being realized through him. Finally, we conclude with St. Paul and his letter to the Corinthians. The first sentence ties the past 
and the present and looks to the future at the same time. “As a body is one though it has many parts, and all the parts of the 
body, though many, are one body, so also for Christ.” What was started as the one body of Isreal was broken into 12 tribes. 
These tribes were united and divided many times over the course of the Old Testament. It is in Jesus that we find cohesion 
again, but not just among the Jewish nation, indeed with all of humanity through baptism in the Spirit: “For in one Spirit we 
were all baptized into one body, whether Jews or Greeks, slaves or free person, and we were all given to drink of one Spirit.”

This message of timelessness and the continued relevance of God’s Word is further expanded: “But as it is, God placed the 
parts, each one of them in the body as he intended. If they were all one part, where would the body be? But as it is, there 
are many parts, yet one body.” We are to rejoice that God created us not as uniform beings, but as unique individuals with a 
unique purpose for the realization of his mission on earth. We are called to complement each other and through that unity 
become Christ’s body. Every person, great or small, strong or weak is present in Christ’s body. In great detail, Paul uses the 
image of the human body to paint the picture of Christ’s body formed on earth through the gifts of all.

Look at our families, our workplaces, our church, our community and the world. St. Paul’s message is present as much today 
as it was throughout history. We see and experience division, bias and discrimination, but we also witness graced moments of 
cooperation and the reality of Christ’s body.

Let’s pray and reflect upon God’s timeless Word and Christ’s continual call to celebrate our God given uniqueness in the unity 
of our baptism in the one Spirit.

See you at Mass!

Tracy Huk, Business Manager
businessmgr@allsaintscr.com
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The Parish Office is changing and upgrading several of the 
programs we use in order to ensure that our parishioners receive 
all communication items that are sent or pushed out. None of 
these changes will make much of a difference though if we do 
not have a solid starting point - our database of names, emails, 
addresses and phone numbers. To address this we are asking that 
all households complete an update form, either directly on People 

Planning Center or by completing this Google Form. Additionally parish staff 
members will have a station in the Narthex after Masses on Saturday and 
Sunday during January with paper forms that you may complete. Thank you 
for helping our efforts to better serve our parishioners. If you have any questions or concerns, please email 
Tracy Huk at businessmgr@allsaintscr.com or call at 319-363-6130 ext.111. 

Parishioner Database Update

For families, especially young people and children, who are suffering in mind, body or spirit; 
may they know the support of this community of faith, we pray to the Lord.

For the Married Couples

Catholic Daughters of the Americas Court Cedar Rapids #1768 Will not meet in January.

Catholic Daughters of America

Donor Contribution Statements for 2024

All donors were sent a link this week to access and print the donor contribution statement 
for 2024. Please help the parish by downloading this as soon as possible and printing it. For 
those who do not have access to a printer, we will have Finance Council volunteers at a table in 
the Narthex for the weekend of January 24/25. Statements may be picked up at that time. All 
remaining statements will remain in the parish office for pick-up until January 30, at which 
time they will be mailed to you. Please help the parish by either printing your statement at 
home or by picking in up between January 24 - January 30. Thank you for your cooperation. 

Questions about your statement should be directed to Jeremy Lutz, Bookkeeper at bookkeeper@allsaintscr.
com or 319-363-6130 ext 108.

https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/399615
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/399615
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1yCZ8P168jqhOGpQW2p7tJXkj-C7O-Eef37RVlEEUOWQ/edit
mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
mailto:bookkeeper%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
mailto:bookkeeper%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
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The Christian Experience Weekend, or CEW, is a renewal weekend for adults, designed to 
enable them to more deeply “experience” themselves and their relationship to God and the 
Christian community.

In Cedar Rapids there is a separate weekend each year for women and men. Both retreats are 
held at La Salle Middle School. This year the women’s weekend will be February 7 - 9. The 
men’s weekend will be February 21 - 23. The weekend begins on Friday evening and ends at 

4:00 p.m. on Sunday.

The weekend is specifically designed to focus on our self-worth and relationship with Christ but also how 
to carry that into our Christian mission. Save your spot soon for this retreat! You can register at crcew.org 
or contact the parish office for more information.

Why not make a commitment to do something to improve your marriage - like making a 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend? The upcoming weekend dates are April 25-27 
in Epworth, IA & September 12-14 in Dubuque, IA. For more info call Denise and Greg at  
(563) 608-3305 or register at wwme.org

Save the Date(s) for a CEW

Married Couples Looking for a New Year’s Resolution?

The Iowa Catholic Conference is the official public policy voice of the bishops of Iowa, advocating 
on their behalf at the state capital. At 7 pm on January 30th, the ICC will host a webinar to 
discuss issues of interest in the upcoming legislative session. All are welcome to participate by 
registering here: ICC- Advocating for Justice in 2025 webinar

Iowa Catholic Conference 2025 Priorities Webinar

JANUARY

30

February 8th, after 4:00 PM Mass, Parish Life will be hosting a ‘Good Old Fashion Potluck’ 
after 4:00 PM Mass on February 8th. More to follow.

Save the Date

FEBRUARY

8

http://crcew.org
https://wwme.org/
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJw8zbFOwzAQgOGnsTei8_nsSwcPLBETEjAwojjnNhZtTG2HCp4edWH7h1_6JLCxyKRTMGzdaIk86TVYEuEYyRjHM7P3sxPw0XIUl6IDnQMCOjCAxhtCOzg-WgIchZjcCEkRHM9l-dxKT8NSLvoc1t6_mrKPCieF094AbykOv6Vchr0pnG4p5m2uCqeaTrn1dM_3548qzT899J9XSYe3YxzHzOv-otD-n3XuuWz6bmUJeKADkAVdg8QroG9pUQQSr3Nd1qHUk_4O-BcAAP__p2BLHw&source=gmail-imap&ust=1736439268000000&usg=AOvVaw1KY51nLHupZ4QGBsxmVcay
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Legacy planning is financial and estate planning, deciding where your assets go at a later time. 
It is for most adults, no matter their income or age. If you own property or care for minors, 
then it is of particular importance. God has entrusted His gifts to you. Good stewardship also 
involves good estate planning, taking care of the needs of loved ones and the organizations you 
value.

Legacy giving allows individuals to give from their assets and not just from their income and, 
in many cases, allows people to make gifts they never dreamed possible in ways they may have never 
considered. The result? Donors are provided with another means to express the profound love they have 
for All Saints Parish. They have been empowered to sustain the faith even after their lifetime. Our legacy 
planning partner, the Catholic Foundation in the Archdiocese of Dubuque (CFAD), has many resources on 
legacy giving. You can access them at OurCFAD.org.

If you would like to talk about how you could make a lasting impact on the future of All Saints Parish please 
contact Tracy Huk at 319-363-6130 ext 111 or businessmgr@allsaintscr.com.

The new year hasn’t begun without its challenges. As we direct our prayers toward New 
Orleans and now Los Angeles, let’s not forget that events such as those experienced by the 
aforementioned communities make the need for blood donations that much more important. 
Our next All Saints blood drive is scheduled for Saturday, February 22 from 9 a.m. until Noon. 
To book an appointment, see the flyer at the end of this bulletin.

All Saints Foundation

Blood Drive Time!

Please Check Those Expiration Dates

Mike and Jan volunteer one Monday each month. This week they worked through a huge pile of 
donations, checking each and every expiration date on each and every food item. Only current 
and fresh foods go onto our pantry shelves, and into the food boxes for our clients. Recently 
expired items can go onto our free shelf in the office for clients to choose if they wish.

Sadly, many, many donated foods with dates prior to 2024 must be discarded each week. Please check the 
expiration dates when you are donating unused items from your pantry.

Our Most Urgent Weekly Needs

Pantry Needs: Tomato Sauce, Pork and Beans, Soup, Rice. Personal Care: Toothpaste, Shampoo, Soap, 
Pet Food. Homeless Supplies: Warm gloves/Mittens, Plastic Utensils, Napkins, Bus Passes.

Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

mailto:https://ourcfad.org/?subject=
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Mass Intentions
Tues.	 January 28	 8:00 am
>	 John Creen

Wed.	 January 29	 8:00 am
>	 Gary Polansky

Thurs.	January 30	 8:30 am
>	 Donald Serovy

Fri.	 January 31	 8:00 am
>	 John & Ida Behounek

Sat.	 February 1	 4:00 pm
>	 Marian Serovy

Sun.	 February 2	 9:00 am
	 For the People

Scripture Readings
Week of January 26, 2025

Sunday:
Neh 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10/1 Cor 12:12-30 or 
12:12-14, 27/Lk 1:1-4; 4:14-21 (69)

Monday: 
Heb 9:15, 24-28/Mk 3:22-30 (317)

Tuesday: 
Heb 10:1-10/Mk 3:31-35 (318)

Wednesday: 
Heb 10:11-18/Mk 4:1-20 (319)

Thursday: 
Heb 10:19-25/Mk 4:21-25 (320)

Friday: 
Heb 10:32-39/Mk 4:26-34 (321)

Saturday: 
Heb 11:1-2, 8-19/Mk 4:35-41 (322)

Sunday: 
Mal 3:1-4/Heb 2:14-18/Lk 2:22-40 or 
2:22-32 (524)

Do you enjoy getting people together for fellowship and 
having fun as well? Parish Life Committee is looking for 
additional members to appreciate each event. If you are 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com. 

Don’t have time for committees or meetings, but still 
want to help? Join the “Un-Committee” where you are 
contacted only for special events at All Saints Church. If 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com.

Parish Life

Un-Committee

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

 

 

All Saints Nights at Green Square Meals

Parish Office Hours

• Monday - Thursday - 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Friday - 8:00 am - 2:00 pm
• Saturday and Sunday - closed

The parish staff knows that your time is valuable. Please 
call or email the staff member you wish to speak with to 
ensure that they are available.
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Ministry Schedule
January 25, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Cynthia Gunsolly

Extraordinary Ministers
Kathi Grainger
Aaron Kelly
John Myers
Kourtne Powell
Mike Powell
Stephen Schmitz
Marvin Stallman

Altar Servers
Sean Kelly
Logan Kelly
Stella Lippe 

Lectors
Stacy Cataldo
Joseph Cataldo

Hospitality Ministers
Elie AbouRaad
Daniel Greene
Dick Kettelkamp
Marcia Myers
Tom Takes
Mike Votroubek

January 26, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Sherry Casey

Extraordinary Ministers
Cate Biro
Maureen Dale Ernst
Maureen Ernst
John Ernst
John Michael
Gregory O’Connell
Becky Weininger

Altar Servers
Lucy Klappholz
Ava Szymanowski
Logan Weininger

Lectors
Mick Erdman
Tasha Tatara

Hospitality Ministers
Jeanne Amosson
Stephanie Klappholz
Mike Klappholz
Tony Satariano
Chris Shimon
Diane Weimer

Bruins Beat
School Happenings

www.allsaints-crschool.org

5th graders just finished their Literature Circle groups, where each 
group read a different book and then had to create a diorama of an 
important scene from their book to present to the class. Awesome 
job 5th graders!

4 year old engineers designing their perfect playground!
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January 26, 2025 • 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time • Luke 4:14-21

Jesus Teaches in the Synagogue
When Jesus entered the synagogue in Nazareth, the town in 
which he grew up, he was handed a scroll of Isaiah and invited 
to read. He began, “The spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he 
has anointed me to bring good news to the poor. He has sent me 

to proclaim release to the captives...” (v.18).

Jesus had left the desert following his baptism. He was feeling great. He had faced 
his temptations and was eager to begin his ministry. He went to the synagogue 
to pray. Imagine his surprise when he was given this particular Scripture to read. 
The words spoke to his experience. He was aware that the spirit of God was upon 
him. He felt he had been anointed to bring wonderfully good news wherever he 
went.

The words from Isaiah must have confirmed for Jesus what he had discerned in 
the desert: He had a mission that would eventually be shared by all those who truly 
came to know him. On that day in the synagogue in his hometown of Nazareth, 
Jesus takes Isaiah’s words and proclaims them as his own. He will open the eyes 
of those who cannot see and work his whole life to free those who are oppressed.

Jesus is aware that many people can see the trees but be blind to the forest. He 
knows that someone can be held captive and still walk freely in the world. His 
mission is to open people’s eyes to God’s love so they can love in the same way. 
His mission is to free0 those who are oppressed by fear and loneliness as well as 
greed and prejudice.

Jesus invites all people to be a part of the kingdom of God, and to bring justice 
to those who are poor, suffering and physically oppressed. He gave his life in 
faithfulness to this mission, and he offers us the same invitation. Through his life, 
death and resurrection, Jesus has freed us from oppression if we are willing to 
open ourselves to the new life he offers.

Ask family members to talk about one thing they are afraid of. Talk about why 
they think they have that fear.

Family Ministry

Bringing Home the Gospel: Parent Reflections on the Sunday Gospels • Copyright © 2025 
Judith Dunlap. Published by the Pastoral Center, PastoralCenter.com. All rights reserved. Scripture 
passages have been taken from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright ©1989 by the 
Division of Christian Education of the National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., and 
used by permission. All rights reserved.

FAMILY RESPONSE

What are some of your fears? Do they hold you back? Do they keep you 
from being the best you can be? Are you willing to let go of those fears by 
asking for God’s help?

PERSONAL RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
February 1, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan

Extraordinary Ministers
Jean Bell
Joseph Cataldo
Connie Deutmeyer
Kathi Grainger
Ellen Mouw
Kourtne Powell
Mike Powell

Altar Servers
Katrina Golobic
Ethan Meyer
Ilyzza Shea

Lectors
Stacy Cataldo
Joan Murrin

Hospitality Ministers
Daniel Greene
Dick Kettelkamp
Barb Lindstrom
Peg Schmitz
Mike Votroubek
Theresa Werner

February 2, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Chris Conway

Extraordinary Ministers
Cate Biro
Sherry Casey
Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Nicole Johnson
John Michael
Chris Shimon

Altar Servers
Annemarie Jiacinto
Julien Jiacinto
Lucy Klappholz

Lectors
Brian Conway
Joe Jiacinto

Hospitality Ministers
Mike Klappholz
Stephanie Klappholz
Tyler Martin
Beth Martin
Tony Satariano
Diane Weimer
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Family 
Guide

Copyright © 2025 Pflaum Publishing Group, a division of Bayard, Inc. Scan here for 
parent resources 
or visit gospelweeklies.com/family

➥

January 26, 2025
3rd Sunday in 
Ordinary Time

This Week’s Gospel: Luke 1:1-4; 4:14–21
In this Sunday’s Gospel, Jesus says he fulfills 
the words of the prophet Isaiah. He is chosen to 
bring good news to the poor, sight to the blind, 
and freedom to captives. Those who follow 
Jesus are called to continue his work of mercy, 
love, and acceptance.

Exploring the Gospel Message
 Seeds  (Preschool): Your child learned that 
Jesus has Good News to tell. The class also 
explored how they can share  Good News with 
others in many ways. Take some time to drive 
or walk around your neighborhood. Look for 
signs of Good News in what you see in each 
house or building you pass. When you get back 
home, talk about how your family can be Good 
News for others. Have your child show how he 
or she can pray using hands. Have your child 
sign and say a prayer for your family.

 Promise  (Grades K–1): Your child learned 
that Jesus grew up in a real town with real 
neighbors. The class also learned the importance 
of their own neighborhood. Ask your son or 
daughter to teach the family to play the “I can 
be a good neighbor” game. Go with your child 
to deliver the “Good Neighbor Award” your 
child wrote in class.

 Good News  (Grades 2–3): Your child’s class 
shared what is Good News for them and how 
they bring Good News to others. Talk about the 
Good News that Jesus shared with his friends 
and neighbors—care for the poor, sight to the 
blind, freedom for those in slavery. Your child 
also learned about the Liturgy of the Word at 
Mass. Talk about ways to help one another be 
attentive to the readings at Mass. Ask your child 
to share the story “Birdie’s Good News” with 
the family.

 Venture  (Grades 4–6): Ask your young 
person to share with the family what he or she 
learned about the Gospel of Luke. The class 
also learned what is needed to build community. 
Talk about ways your family can be prophets, 
feed the hungry, and bring Good News to 
the poor. Set up a prayer place in your home. 
Decorate it with a Bible, candles, and maybe a 
statue or religious picture. Gather there for a 
morning and evening prayer during the week.

 Visions  (Grades 7–8): The class this week 
explored information about the Gospel writer 
named Luke. Ask your youngster to share 
what the class learned. The class also learned 
that Jesus acted as a Spirit-filled prophet when 
he read the words of Isaiah in his hometown 
synagogue. How can your family bring 
Good News to the poor? Look in your daily 
newspaper or online for stories about people 
who need to hear Jesus’ words. Talk about 
their situations.

 Awaken (Teens/Adults): Discover a new 
level of spiritual growth for parents 
with Awaken, the new adult level of 
the Pflaum Gospel Weeklies, developed 

to deepen your faith journey alongside your 
children. Scan the QR code to learn more.

Pray Together
When you complete your conversation about 
the week’s Gospel lesson, make a family litany 
of people in your family, in your neighborhood, 
at work, at school, or in the world who need to 
experience the Good News. Take turns reading 
the names or the situations. All can respond 
by saying, “Lord, help us be Good News for 
(name).”

The Gospel at Home

http://gospelweeklies.com/family


All Saints Catholic Church  720 29th Street SE  Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403  (319) 363-6130

THE 

CONFERENCE 

S A T U R D A Y ,  M A R C H  1 ,  2 0 2 5  |  8 : 3 0 A M - 3 : 3 0 P M
D E S  M O I N E S ,  I O W A

F O R  M O R E  I N F O R M A T I O N 
O R  T O  R E G I S T E R ,  V I S I T 
M Y F O R G E . O R G / C O N F E R E N C E

The FORGE Conference 2025 tackles the threats 
plaguing modern fatherhood. Set for the final 
Saturday before Lent, this landmark experience 
will empower fathers, future fathers, and 
grandfathers to change the world.

Embassy Suites  
101 E Locust St, Des Moines, IA 50309

The conference is open to all biological 
males ages 16 or older.

W O R L D - C L A S S  S P E A K E R S

D E E P  F O R M A T I O N

S A C R A M E N T A L  G R A C E

B R O T H E R H O O D

Matt Birk
NFL Star, CEO, 
Business Leader

Father Boniface 
Hicks, OSB
Monk, Computer 
Scientist, Preacher

Leonard Sax,  
MD Ph.D.
NYT Bestselling Author, 
Psychologist, Doctor

Pete Burak
Evangelist, Millennial 
Dad, Non-Profit Leader

John Bishop, Ph.D.
Executive Director – 
FORGE, Theologian

Bishop William 
Joensen, Ph.D.
Bishop of Des Moines
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Matt Birk
NFL Star, CEO, 
Business Leader

Father Boniface 
Hicks, OSB
Monk, Computer 
Scientist, Preacher

Leonard Sax,  
MD Ph.D.
NYT Bestselling Author, 
Psychologist, Doctor

Pete Burak
Evangelist, Millennial 
Dad, Non-Profit Leader

John Bishop, Ph.D.
Executive Director – 
FORGE, Theologian

Bishop William 
Joensen, Ph.D.
Bishop of Des Moines

To sign up to ride a bus from Cedar Rapids to the 
conference, email jfrieden4@gmail.com

http://myforge.org/conference
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Pastor 	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Deacon 	 Mike Klappholz	 deaconmike@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 107
Deacon	 Ed Martin	 deaconed@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 105
Business Manager 	 Tracy A. Huk	 businessmgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Bookkeeper 	 Jeremy Lutz	 bookkeeper@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 108
Medical Emergencies & Funerals	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Dir. of Music Ministries	 Matthew Burrier	 music@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 106
Dir. of Adult Formation	 Bob Lillibridge	 adultformation@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 109
Dir. of Children’s Formation	 Stacy Cataldo	 catechesis@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 114
Office Manager	 Dan Alpers	 officemgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 100 
IT Director	 Ethan Weiland	 it@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 104
Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 535-3570

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 elaine.collins@crxcs.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
Regis Middle School Principal	 Zach Zeckser	 zach.zeckser@crxcs.org	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lynn.holverson@crxcs.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130
Mon.-Thurs., 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Fri., 8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Parish School (319) 363-4110
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Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Order of Christian Initiation for Adults (OCIA): Classes are scheduled for Monday 
evenings beginning in the Fall. Contact Bob Lillibridge, Director of Formation, for more information  
(adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: Classes will be led by Father Jack Flaherty after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on Sundays in the 
Social Hall. Start date TBD (fatherjack@allsaintscr.com).
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Thursdays, 8:30 AM to 9:30 AM in the Church. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Darlene 
Fandel at 319-560-4844.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 am Mass.
Parish Website: You may both submit and view prayer intentions any time at:
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer


